Selectboard of Plymouth Monday, June 7, 2021 Regular Meeting Minutes

Members: Jay Kullman, Chair; Rick Kaminski; Keith Cappellini Others: Mike Coleman, Kathy Billings, Margo Martell, Sandie Small

- Jay called the Meeting to Order at 6:02 pm.
- Introductions were made.
- The only change to the Agenda was to add Mike Coleman to the Agenda.
- The Minutes of June 7, 2021, was tabled until June 21 as there was a change.
- There was no mail.

Keith Cappellini

- Warrants were reviewed, approved, and signed.
- Road Commissioner's Report: the Kingdom Road project was tabled because of the expense at this time.
- Mike Coleman spoke about a new form and increased fees for the Zoning application; Rick motioned to approve; Jay seconded; so voted. Mike also asked that he be appointed assistant zoning administrator for a few days so he could sign some permit applications; Jay motioned; Rick seconded; so voted.
- The SB interviewed Kathy Billings as a possible appointment for the DTC.
- Cynthia and Wendy, from NEMRC, gave a power point presentation on paperwork they were updating for the Town.
- Margo Martell was interviewed, as a possible appointment for the DTC, as well as assisting the Town Officers and the Listers.
- Keith stated that the new website is ready to go; he signed the contract with JEG Design of Rutland. Jay motioned to approve; Rick seconded; so voted.
- Rick addressed the proposal from MaClay; Rick is meeting with GM Power and Efficient Vermont
 in regards to their inspecting the building, and to determine if there are any grants available; Rick
 stated that the building can be weatherized by proceeding with the design, or nothing can be
 done
- Lauren Skaskiw was given the ability to tune the piano, purchase signs, and tables. Rick motioned; Keith seconded; so voted.
- The memo from Chuck Peel regarding the Dix Hill property was completed by Jay.
- Rick advised that he would seek a legal review of the material regarding the STR Ordinance.

The Meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Draft written by Sandie Small

Jay Kullman, Chair

Rick Kaminski